
 

 

 

Newsletter no 20—Friday 5th March 2021 

Diary Dates: 

Friday 8th March: School Re-opens to all pupils 

5th—14th March : Science Week 

Friday 19th March: Red Nose Day 

I hope you are having a lovely Friday, safe in the knowledge that the children will all be returning to 

school on Monday.  We are eagerly awaiting the buzz of having everyone back in their classrooms. 

There has been a lot of discussion in the media, and probably in households, about the role of parents, 

teachers and children during this lockdown.  One thing that stands out is that everyone has had to work 

extremely hard to make it possible and I thank you and your families for your role in that.  

The start and finish times for all classes is on the next page along with a reminder of PE days and Forest 

school days when children should not wear their uniform to school.  This timetable will operate up until 

Easter. 

When you come to drop off or collect your child on Monday, please be mindful of the necessities for   

social distancing on the playground.  We continue to operate the same procedures at the start and the 

end of the day.  Please try not to arrive before your allotted time to avoid congestion.  The markings on 

the playground have been spaced for safety so please adhere to them.  The basketball court is used for 

children in Years 3 and 4 to line up, so we ask that parents do not walk across/into this space.  The steps 

onto the key stage 1 playground have a one way up and one way down system in place and anyone 

with a pushchair should use the ramp to access the lower playground rather than the grass slope.  Ideally 

only one adult should accompany your child/ren. 

Adults on school premises and in the nearby areas should wear a face mask and may be approached 

by a member of staff if they aren’t.  While secondary school pupils are required to wear masks in school, 

this is not true for primary school children. 

There will be members of staff in each of the areas should there be any queries or questions. 

Advance Notice for Comic Relief. 

Comic Relief is not too far away on Friday 19th March.  On this day, we will be 

asking children to come to school dressed as a superhero whether that be a 

real superhero, a fantasy superhero or a made up superhero!  



Class Start Time Finish Time Entrance & Exit PE Day Forest School 

Day/Dates 

Nursery 8.40am 

  

 

 

12.20pm–pm 

session 

Morning session = 

11.40am 

 

 

End of day = 

3.20pm 

Gate off the  

passageway on the 

Railway Walk 

  

Exit – Nursery doors 

  

  

N/A 

  

  

N/A 

Year R 

  

Ash – 8.40am 

 

  

Elm – 8.50am 

 

Ash – 3.10pm 

 

  

Elm – 3.20pm 

Main gates, lower 

playground KS1   

Entrance 

  

  

Wednesday 

  

Friday 

(every week) 

Year 1 Yew – 8.40am 

 

  

Beech – 8.50am 

 

Yew – 3.10pm 

 

  

Beech – 3.20pm 

Main gates, lower 

playground, sign on 

classroom doors 

  

Wednesday & 

Thursday 

  

Tuesday 

(every week) 

Year 2 Hazel – 8.40am 

 

  

Larch – 8.50am 

Hazel – 3.10pm 

 

  

Larch – 3.20pm 

Main gates, lower 

playground, by 

School Care Club, 

teacher will greet 

  

  

Monday & 

Thursday 

  

Wednesday 

(every week) 

Year 3 8.40am 3.10pm Main gates, KS2  

entrance 

  

Wednesday & 

Friday 

Thursday 

(alternate 

weeks start-

ing 11 

March) 

Year 4 8.50am 3.20pm Main gates, KS2  

entrance 

  

Wednesday & 

Friday 

Thursday 

(alternate 

weeks    

starting 18 

March) 

Year 5 Willow - 8.40am 

 

  

Rowan– 8.50am 

Willow - 3.10pm 

 

  

Rowan – 3.20pm 

Back car park gates 

by kitchen, called 

to enter via hall 

door 

  

  

Monday & 

Friday 

  

Monday 

(alternate 

weeks    

starting 8 

March) 

Year 6 8.50am 3.20pm Front school office   

entrance via car 

park gates 

  

Tuesday & 

Friday 

  

Monday 

(alternate 

weeks    

starting 15 

March) 


